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Dear Nikki,

You have a major opportunity in 2015 to advance your conservative principles. 
And your support for America's leading conservative policy organization will help 
you seize that opportunity.

Make your year-end gift to The Heritage Foundation by midnight tonight. 
<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQ
QCTmgeiE3CU-2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXEMVeS2-
ImiSrxutsFqoMr8oHOzZ_i7iPRWTLlH76MfEKg==/heH6kaH00M0002sgr030T
1W>

Your support will enable Heritage's hundreds of policy experts and skilled 
communicators to:

• Convince more Americans than ever to join the conservative cause by 
reaching them directly, bypassing the mainstream media filter;

• Give the new GOP Congress the principled policy guidance they need to 
win conservative victories on issues like Obamacare, immigration, 
spending, and taxes;

• Build a durable and growing conservative movement through alliances 
with freshman lawmakers, state leaders, and local conservative groups 
across the country; and

• Restore America's first principles--as enshrined in the Constitution and 
Declaration of Independence -- to their rightful place.

Your commitment to conservative principles has laid the groundwork for our 
movement's successes in 2014. And now success in 2015 depends on the 
support of more than 600,000 conservatives like you.

And thanks to two generous donors who have made challenge gifts totaling 
$750,000, your gift by midnight tonight will be worth double! 



<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQ
QCTmgeiE3CU-2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXEMVeS2-
ImiSrxutsFqoMr8oHOzZ_i7iPRWTLlH76MfEKg==/heH6kaH00M0002sgr030T
1W>

Make your tax-deductible year-end gift to Heritage now. 
<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQ
QCTmgeiE3CU-2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXEMVeS2-
ImiSrxutsFqoMr8oHOzZ_i7iPRWTLlH76MfEKg==/heH6kaH00M0002sgr030T
1W> Only hours remain for you to get a head-start on 2015 conservative 
victories.

Thank you for standing with Heritage and the conservative movement. From all 
of us at Heritage, have a very happy new year.

Sincerely,

<http://links.heritage.org/cimages/b878bb3c4eae913925f7e2b8fca014f5/demint_
signature.jpg>
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